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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 3:38 PM
To: Dave Goldberg (Dave.Goldberg@rolls-royce.com)
Cc: 'Colleen Liang (CLiang@PortOakland.com)'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: SCP Case RO2606 - MOIA, National Airmotive Corporation, 6701 Earhart Rd., Oakland

Dear Mr. Goldberg, 

Thank you for today’s on-site meeting with Colleen Liang of the Port of Oakland to visit the site and allowing Alameda 
County Environmental Health (ACEH) to discuss the subject Site Cleanup Program (SCP) case.   The meeting was 
helpful in establishing the areas of over-excavation performed at the site and viewing the drainage characteristics at the 
site and its vicinity. 

As discussed in today’s meeting, the most recent groundwater monitoring report in the ACEH case file is dated May 17, 
2013, having a sampling date of March 25, 2013.  Data presented at the meeting included several additional monitoring 
events through Fall, 2014.     

Additionally, ACEH was unable to locate reports identified in the meeting of February 27, 2013 on ACEH’s ftp 
website.  ACEH requested the data to aid in its review of the document entitled Tier 1 Screening Assessment (Tier 1) 
dated October 22, 2010 and prepared by PES Environmental, Inc. for the subject site. 

Please review ACEH’s ftp and the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCBs) GeoTracker websites and upload
reports missing from either databases.  Upon receipt of notification of file uploads, ACEH will renew the Tier 1 review
process.   Please upload technical reports to the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Keith Nowell), and to the State Water Resources
Control Board’s Geotracker website, in accordance with the following schedule: 

 

 January 30, 2015- Electronic submittal of information  

 

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case 
toward closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-
6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org.  

Respectfully, 
Keith Nowell 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


